
Dear Neighbor, 

This week I will join the New York Caring Majority, a movement of seniors, people with
 disabilities, family caregivers, domestic workers, and home care providers from across the state,
 and the Campaign for New York Health in Albany to celebrate the reintroduction of the New York
 Health Act.  The bill has been amended to include long-term care and support
services.  We are
 closer to ensuring that the single-payer system becomes a reality in the State of New York and
 encompasses all essential health services. 

In our community, please join us at one of the following events that I am pleased to sponsor:

Department of Buildings
 Community Meeting
 Wednesday, February 13 @
 6:00pm – Webster Library,
 1465 York Ave., 3rd Floor
 (77/78 Streets).  RSVP here. 

Property Tax Clinic –
 Thursday, February 21, from
 11:00am-1:00pm –
 Community Office, 1485 York
 Avenue (78/79 Streets).  RSVP
 here. 

Women's History Month
 Celebration Reception &
 Women of Distinction
 Awards Ceremony–
 Thursday, March 7 @ 6:00pm
 – Memorial Sloan Kettering
 Auditorium, 430 East 67th
 Street (York & First Ave.)
 RSVP
here. 

SCRIE/DRIE Rent Freeze
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 Clinic – Friday, March 15
 from 11:00am- 2:00pm –

Community Office, 1485
 York Avenue (78/79
 Streets) 

Please keep in touch to hear updates on our progress in Albany.  If our office may be of service,
 remember that we are just a call, email or visit away!

Sincerely,

Check on our
 website for
 other
 community
 event postings!

 In Our Community

Chair Yoga: Improving Health and Reducing Pain 

Esther Yang instructs the Thursday class on a
 "neck opener" pose in the district community
 office.

Hands-Only
CPR Demonstration
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New York Presbyterian visited the district
 community office to teach neighbors how to
 check, call and compress when someone is
 unresponsive and may be experiencing
 cardiac arrest.  Watch the video here.  It
 takes less than one minute to learn how to
 save a life. 

Waste Transfer Station Construction Advisory Group (CAG) Tours
East 91st Street Facility Set to Open in March 2019

On Tuesday, the MTS Construction Advisory Group took a tour of the East 91st Street waste transfer station.  The
 facility will open by end of March- early April utilizing the E. 91st Street ramp until the E. 92nd Street ramp is
 complete.  At that time, the 91st Street
ramp will only serve as a housing for utilities.  Once the facility is
 operational, a sanitation worker will be posted at the 91st Street entrance to direct truck traffic into the facility. 
 According to a letter from the Sanitation Commissioner, the E. 91st Street ramp can hold 17 trucks on the ramp
 and has 6 bays inside for receiving, eliminating the likelihood of delays for trucks to get onto the ramp.  The group
 had access to see the interior of the facility on the second floor,
where waste is compacted into crates with lids to
 be transported by barge to Staten Island.  According to DSNY officials, the lids will prevent odors from escaping
 into the air and will prevent bird or rodent feeding issues.  The exterior pier deck crane operates on a track to
 move crates from facility to barge. 

Sanitation Truck Route to East 91st Street Marine Transfer Station from Community District 8
 (59th Street to 96th Street from the East River to 5th Avenue)

DSNY has committed as a condition of a New York State Department of Environmental Conservation Permit not
 to cue on York Avenue at any time. In addition, during all operations an employee will be stationed at the base of
 the ramp (91st St.) to guide vehicles into the facility.

Priority Tipping Route (full trucks) - Traveling north on 1st Avenue making a right on to East 86th Street heading
 east one block to make a left onto York Avenue heading north five blocks to make a right on to the ramp on East
 91st Street.

Non-Priority Route to Garage (empty trucks) - Traveling west along East 91st Street to make a right on 1st Avenue
 heading north to turn left on 125th Street heading west to turn right on to Saint Nicholas Avenue proceeding north
 on Saint Nicholas Avenue and Broadway to turn right onto West 215th Street and proceeding east
to the
 Sanitation Garage.

19th Precinct Community Council 

Cop of the Month Awarded to Humanitarian Officer Conley 

The 19th Precinct Community Council
 honored Officer Conley as Cop of the
 Month for his work with children at the
 Ronald McDonald House.  Inspector
 Walsh and Council President Viest
 present Officer Conley with the award.
  

Employment Opportunities for the Census in 2020
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Here’s how to apply for census taker, recruiting assistant, and office clerk positions for the 2020 Census. In the
 New York City area, these temporary jobs pay from $20 to $25 per hour. You can work part time or full time.

The process has completely changed since the last decennial Census (in 2010), so please read carefully!

You must be at least 18 years old, have a valid Social Security number, and be a U.S. citizen to qualify:

1. Fill out an online application. Here is a link to the form:
 https://recruitment.2020census.gov/ats/careersite/census.aspx?site=1&c=census

2. In order to complete the application, you’ll need to provide your Social Security number, your home
 address, an email address and phone number (make sure these are correct, since they will be using them
 to contact you!), and your date and place of birth.

3. Once
you submit the online application, Census will create an account and give you an account number.
 You can then check the status of your application online using that account number.

4. If Census is considering hiring you, they will contact you by email or phone to schedule a telephone
 interview.

5. If Census makes you a job offer, they will next ask your permission to run a background check, using your
 fingerprints, and will provide you with information on how to get that done. An arrest that did not lead to
 a criminal conviction will not bar you from Census work unless the case went to court and is still
 pending. Having
one or more criminal convictions will also not automatically bar you from Census
 work – Census will make an evaluation based on several factors, and they may contact you for more
 information. Don’t assume that just because you have a conviction history, Census won’t hire you.

6. Waiting on the background check
may take a bit of time – sometimes several weeks from the date you are
 offered the job. This is Census’s normal procedure and does not mean you will be disqualified.

7. Once Census makes you a job offer, it will provide you with information about required training. Census will
 pay you for time spent at training – and
the amount of time will vary depending on the job you’ve been
 offered.

8. You will become an official Census employee when you are sworn in. Generally, this happens on your first
 day of work, or can happen during your training.

9. If you have questions during the application process, call 1-855-JOB-2020 (1-855-562-2020). Press 1 for
 technical assistance or press 3 to speak with someone at your local census office.

Spread #EarthLove this Valentines Day at the United Nations

Construction Updates

Notice from Extell Re: Beginning of Demolition at 79-80 Streets and First 
Avenue 

403 East 79th Street, 1514-1528 First Avenue, 402 East 80th Street: This coming Monday, February 11 or
 Tuesday February 12 construction workers will begin the preparation work of demolishing the 10 buildings on the
 site.  The first building to be demolished will be 403 East 79th Street.  Demolition Permits will be posted as will
 the 79th Street/First Avenue
Information Phone Number and Email Address.  The Construction Manager is Lend
 Lease, an international company that manages many of the largest construction projects in New York City. The
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 Demolition Contractor is Nordest, a company that specializes in demolition. 

If you have any questions, please call or email:

Information Phone Line: 646 - 790 - 4040
	Email: information@79and1st.com
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